
 
 

Q. In what ways is the Counseling Department helping students uncover their            
potential passions? 

A. Each year the Counseling Department meets with our freshman students and            
introduces them to Naviance, a college and career readiness software tool. Through the             
exploration of this program, students complete the "Do What You Are" surveys, which             
can be connected to career interests. Additionally, students can complete a career            
interest profiler, which includes 180 questions about activities that people engage in at             
work, making a connection for students between what they like to do and how that               
translates to tangible jobs. When counselors meet with these students to discuss their             
adjustment to high school, their progress in classes and during scheduling conferences,            
the students often share personal insights that enable counselors to uncover a student’s             
potential passions. The counselor is then able to suggest ways of furthering a student’s              
exploration of volunteer opportunities and other school- and community-based         
involvements.  

Q. Are there opportunities for students to explore their passions through           
volunteerism? If so, how do students find these experiences?  

A. During sophomore year, students are required to complete 15 hours of volunteer             
efforts as part of their US History 1 course. This opportunity allows students to explore               
ways to help others and also serves as a means by which students can reach outside                
their comfort zones and find new interests. There are various volunteer opportunities in             
and around our community. Mrs. Pagan, our Student Assistance Counselor, is able to             
help students find volunteer efforts. The MLHS Service Project website can be            
accessed through this link: https://www.mlschools.org/Page/3721 

Q. What curricular offerings does Mountain Lakes have for students to explore            
careers? 

A. Oftentimes, completion of the required core academic courses can help students            
determine which subjects excite and energize them. For instance, they may discover            
that biology is their passion or that a career in politics is in their futures. Elective courses                 
provide additional opportunities for our students to explore areas of study to which they              
have not had previous exposure. Our new Entrepreneurship program allows students a            
closer look at the evolving business world. Drafting & Design often provides students             
insight into some pieces of Engineering and Architecture. Our Music electives are open             
to all students for all four years of high school. The curriculum of our other Fine Arts                 
options (Foundations of Art, Advanced Art, etc.) allows for a four-year exposure to the              
various artistic media and techniques. Computer Programming courses allow students to           
truly test the breadth and depth of their interest, offering introductory as well as two AP                
options. There are a number of elective options that will allow for students to further               

https://www.mlschools.org/Page/3721


explore their passions for either a semester or full-year, depending upon the course. Our              
Mountain Lakes Program of Studies link will give you more detailed course descriptions             
for all of these options: https://www.mlschools.org/Page/2708 
 
 
Q. Are there opportunities for students to explore their passions through extra            
curricular clubs and activities? 
 
A. Outside of their courses, students often learn a great deal about themselves as a               
member of a team, a club, or perhaps through employment. Whether a student engages              
in activities at MLHS or outside of school, it is imperative they get involved. Any of these                 
opportunities are ways to learn about oneself and can provide specific insight into what              
might motivate the student. Extracurricular involvement also promotes the development          
of lifelong skills and has the potential to lead to discovery of lifelong passions. In an                
effort to make MLHS students more aware of what is afforded them, there is a Club Fair                 
held in the Fall of each school year in the auxiliary gym. Students are invited to learn               
about the various clubs and activities offered at MLHS. A list of all clubs can be found at                  
our website: https://www.mlschools.org/hsactivities.  
 
Of course, personal initiative is always encouraged at MLHS. If your child wishes to start               
a club, he or she need should begin by scheduling a meeting with the principal. The club                 
will need a faculty advisor and committed members in order to be approved by              
administration. 
 
 
Q. What are things I can do at home to help my student explore his/her passion? 
 
A. Parents know their child best. Take opportunities at the dinner table, in the car, and               
on vacation to offer your support and encouragement. Discuss what you see as your             
child's strengths and talents. Encourage them to try new things in high school. Be there               
for them as a sounding board. The articles listed below provide perspectives and further             
detail this important topic. 
 
http://sengifted.org/mining-for-gold-helping-your-child-discover-their-passion/ 
 
https://www.psychologytoday.com/blog/singletons/201510/how-support-and-nurture-your
-childs-passions 
 
http://www.nytimes.com/2009/10/25/jobs/25career.html 
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